
Hello, Homeowners and Happy Spring

We held our first Board of Directors meeting on January 26, 2021. This was a virtual meeting
that was open to all homeowners. Minutes from this meeting will be forthcoming on our
website. Topics discussed included; capital reserve analysis, 2020-21 finances, governing
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documents and 2021 projects. We encourage everyone to participate in future board meetings
because your input is important to us.

As winter fades, Carbondale’s ditches and streets
are ready for a spring cleaning.

Town crews will begin annual cleaning and maintenance on ditches
throughout Town on March 15. Residents should remove all debris,
fences, and obstructions in the ditch on their property. Crews will
be in and around neighborhoods with equipment while raking and
cleaning the ditches. Some ditch burning might also be done, so

there may be smoke.

For more information regarding ditch cleaning, please contact the Town of Carbondale Utility
Department at (970) 963-3140.

Beginning March 15, 2021, the Town will begin street sweeping throughout the Town. The
route will start on the main roads in Town, including Highway 133, and then move to
neighborhood streets. The sweeper is a relatively slow piece of equipment, so please be
patient and drive cautiously near the sweeper. Street sweeping will take place for several
weeks, weather permitting.

For more information regarding street sweeping, please contact the Town of Carbondale
Public Works Department at (970) 510-1325.

COVID19 Vaccine

Garfield County residents aged 50 and older can now make
appointments at Valley View Hospital to receive their COVID-
19 vaccine. To schedule an appointment, call 970.384.7632
Monday thru Friday from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Scheduling is based
on the availability of vaccine doses. City Market, Carbondale

also has COVID-19 Vaccines.

Kind regards,

Your Volunteer Board of Directors



Tom Cooney - President

Elaine Grossman - Vice President & Secretary

Carl Hostetter - Treasurer
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